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Grace Church Memorials  

The Sanctuary and  

Chapel Flower Memorials  
 

 

February 4 to the Glory of God and in loving memory of  

John H. Hazen, Jr. by his family, David and Carolyn Hazen. 
  

February 11 to the Glory of God and in loving memory of   

Lucile Curtis by her family. 
 

February 18 to the Glory of God and in loving memory of  Ronõs 

mother, Maria Pulcer, and grandparents, Corrado and Gilda 

Tassoni, by Ron and Sarah Pulcer. 
 

February 25 to the Glory of God. 
 

 

(Please note:  If you would like to have a flower memorial in 

memory of a loved one or for a special celebration, please contact 

David Hazen: 483.2337/peren@aol.com). 
 

 

The Church Spire will be illuminated  
 

February 4 to the Glory of God and in loving memory of  our 

parents, Bob and Suzanne Hathaway and Jerry Miglorie,   

by Andrea Hathaway-Miglorie and Jake & Jack Miglorie. 
  

February 11 to the Glory of God and in loving memory of 

Walter S. Reuling and his grandson Andrew Thayer  

by Marjorie Reuling. 
 

February 18 to the Glory of God and  

in memory of our loved ones by Ray and Becky Hedding. 
 

February 25 to the Glory of God and in loving memory of  

Natalie McLeod by her children Sharon, Sandy & Diane & families. 
 
 

****If you would like to have the Church Spire lit in  

celebration or in the memory of a loved one please contact the 

Church Office (775.4301).  The cost for this is $20.  

  

Church Office Closed 

Monday, February 19  

in honor of Presidents 

Day 
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February  Worship  

 

 
 

Lent is a time of reminding ourselves who we are called to be in this world.  

Our theme for Lent is Living the Beatitudes based on the beatitudes from 

Matthew 5 and the book, The Beatitudes of Peace: The Beatitudes, Peacemaking 

and the Spiritual Life by Fr. John Dear.  
 

   

Laura James, Sermon on the Mount  How can you participate? 
   

§ Purchase John Dearõs book, The Beatitudes of Peace, and follow along with the weekly themes. 

§ Attend one of the weekly discussion opportunities: 

Sundays from 4-5:30 p.m., beginning Feb. 18 or Tuesdays from 6-7:30 p.m., beginning Feb. 20 

§ Be with us for the Midweek Lenten Dinners each Wednesday from 5:30 - 6:30 p.m., hosted 

weekly by a different committee. Gather for dinner at 5:30 p.m. with a brief activity related to 

our theme at 6:05 p.m. 

§ Plan to be with us on Ash Wednesday, February 14th to begin Lent! 

§ Plan to be with us on Tuesday, March 20 at 7:00 p.m. when Fr. John Dear speaks about his 

most recent book, They Will Inherit the Earth: Peace and Nonviolence in a Time of Climate Change. 

Lent  at  Grace  Church 

Sunday, February  4  
Communion Sunday; Souper Bowl Sunday 
John Weatherhogg, preaching: He cured many 

Fill the Shelf for the Community Cupboard  

and bring your Souper Bowl offering donations! 
 

Sunday, February  11  -  Youth Sunday 
Joyful Noise 

Annual Financial Meeting at 11:15 a.m. 
 

Tuesday, February  13  -  Shrove Tuesday 
Pancake Supper and Game Night 

Supper at 5:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, Feb. 14  -  Ash Wednesday 
 

Dinner at 5:30 p.m.   

Worship in the Sanctuary at 6:30 p.m. 
 

First Sunday in Lent, February 18 
 

John Weatherhogg, preaching:  

Blessed are the poor in spirit 
 

Second Sunday in Lent, February 25  
 

Tracy Weatherhogg, preaching:  

Blessed are those who mourn;   

blessed are the meek 

http://www.gracechurchvt.org/
mailto:graceucc@gracechurchvt.org
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thanks, no honors. They're harassed, threatened, 

put under surveillance, arrested, jailed, even 

killed. But Jesus says, this is your opportunity to 

practice non-violence, to meet hatred with love -- 

just like the prophets and saints. 
 

So Jesus declares: òBlessed are you when people 

insult you and persecute you and utter every kind 

of evil against you falsely because of me. Rejoice 

and be glad for your reward will be great in 

heaven.ó Do we draw heat for our work against 

poverty, the death penalty, nuclear weapons, the 

war on Iraq? Take heart -- rejoice and be glad. 

We're on the right path. We are joining the ranks 

of Mahatma Gandhi, Dr. King, Dorothy Day, 

Archbishop Romero, and Sr. Ita Ford. (John Dear, 

National Catholic Reporter, Nov. 21, 2006) 
 

Beginning on Ash Wednesday and throughout 

Lent, we will be preaching and teaching on The 

Beatitudes of Peace, John Dearõs revolutionary 

book on leading the Jesus called non-violent life. 

Weõve already hosted a weekend with Steve 

Berry and friends beginning the conversation, 

now we dig down further into the theology and 

cultural reality of violence in our world and how 

we worship it, rather than practice the Beatitudes 

of peace. On Tuesday, March 20 th, we will host 

Fr. John Dear  here in the evening! Plan now to 

advertise this widely! It will be a provocative 

Lenten journey for all! 
 

We will also offer weekly opportunities for dia-

logue and discussion of Fr. Dearõs book. Watch 

for more information about when and where. 
 

In a culture that worships violence, there cannot 

be a more pregnant time in our lives to talk about 

how we engage one another for lasting peace. 

Please plan to come and encourage those around 

you to come as well. It could 

be truly transformative!  
 

And may you be blessed! 

A NOTE FROM THE PASTOR 

 

Blessed Are the Peacemakers 
 

Open your Bible to Matthew 5 and 

you will never be the same. Gandhi 

and Martin Luther King, Jr. called those passages 

the grandest manifesto of non-violence ever 

written -- beginning with the storied Beatitudes. 

Grand for a number of reasons -- for their 

poignancy and conciseness, for their sheer 

poetry, for their morality and practicality. But 

grand, too, for a subtle reason -- for the furtive 

critique that lay behind them. Namely, every 

culture of war, such as the one Jesus lived and 

died in, fuels itself by an antithetical set of 

maxims. One might name them the "anti-

beatitudes."  
 

So writes Fr. John Dear, internationally known 

voice for peace and nonviolence, in an article for 

the National Catholic Reporter over a decade ago! 

He writes, 
 

òThey are easily reconstructed, because, alas, 

they're all too familiar We've been tutored in 

them all our lives; they hang in the air, live in our 

very bones. This false spirituality of violence, 

injustice and war is what Jesus spoke out against: 

Blessed are the rich, the reign of this world is 

ours. 

Blessed are those who make others mourn. 

Blessed are the violent and the invincible, the 

proud and the powerful, the domineering 

and oppressive. 

Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for 

injustice.  

Blessed are those who show no mercy.  

Blessed are the impure of heart.  

Blessed are the warmakers.ó 
 

The reign of God belongs to those "persecuted 

for the sake of justice." In a world where war and 

nuclear weapons run wild, peacemakers get no 
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Womenõs Small Group 
February 5 and 26  

9:30-11:30 AM 
 

This group meets in the Parlor for fellowship, 

conversation, and discussion of the many ways 

our faith intersects with our lives, particularly 

how our faith impacts the spiritual lives of our 

families.  We continue discussions of Lauren 

Winnerõs book, Wearing God. To learn more,  

contact Tracy (775.4301/tracy@gracechurchvt.org). 

Womenõs Ministries Candy and  Flower Sale  é 

and Soup Sale Too! 
Sunday, February 11 in Fellowship Hall 

 

Again this year, there will be an opportunity to order flowers, homemade 

candy, goodies and soup for those you love in Fellowship Hall following 

worship on February 11. Orders will be taken in Fellowship Hall Sundays through February 4, and 

proceeds will benefit the Student Incentive Fund.     
 

Donations of candy and/or jams, jellies, baked sweets plus soup are needed for the sale. Please step up 

and share your talent:  please contact Pat Mandeville (773.7165, mdeville300@gmail.com) or Joann 

Richardson (772.7946). Many thanks! 

Women at Grace Church 

Letõs Do Lunch! 

Wednesday, Feb. 28    

11:45 AM at Roots  
 

Plan now to join us on Wednesday, February 28 at 

11:45 a.m. at Roots, for an informal gathering and 

time of fellowship.  Please call the Church Office 

by Tuesday, February 27 so a reservation may be 

made.  All women and friends of Grace Church 

are welcome to join us! 

               We are Looking for Knitters! 
 

We would love to have you join us in the Parlor on the second Wednesday of each 

month for an hour or so to knit and crochet Prayer Shawls.  A Prayer Shawl is a gift 

to someone, to òwrapó them in prayers and bring them comfort, love and strength.  

Many blessings and prayers are knitted and crocheted into each shawl as it is made and then later 

blessed during a worship service. 
 

Please consider joining us on Wednesday, February 14 at 9:30 a.m. for an hour or so. We have yarn, 

needles and patterns or bring your own. Want to learn é come, and we will teach you! 
 

If you know of someone who would benefit from a shawl please contact the Church Office at 

775.4301 or Marty Barclay at 775.1076. 
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Looking ahead é. 

Womenõs Ministries 

Breakfast and Service for Prayer and Reflection  
Saturday, March 3 , 8:30 -10 a.m. 

 

Join us as we gather for a time of fellowship and an opportunity for silence, prayer, and prepara-

tion as we begin the season of Lent.  Join us for breakfast at 8:30 a.m. and the service to follow! 

SPRING CRAFT FAIR  

Saturday, March 24, 2018, 9:00 aM ¹3:00 pm.  

  

Vendor are still needed. For a vendor application or more information,  

email gracechurchrutlandvt@gmail.com  

or call Lisa Velasquez at 802.353.2566 or the Church Office at 802.775.4301. 
 

Workshop times in February: Tuesdays, 2/13 and 2/27, 9 to 11:00 a.m. 

  

We will be featuring items for Easter and Spring. Please think about making something for the bake 

sale table, or knitting, sewing, or crafting. Check the SOS to see  how you might help.  
 

Co-Chairs: Kris Charles (kp22wood@yahoo.com, 465.8338) 

and Marty Barclay (grambarclay@hotmail.com, 775.1076) 

UCC New England Womenõs Celebration 
April 6 -8, 2018 in Portland, Maine  

 

The New England Womenõs Celebration takes place every 4 years 

at various places in New England. Its purpose is to reach women in 

the pews and involve them in learning and sharing their faith 

beyond the local church and Conference setting. It is organized by 

women from UCC congregations across New England, but women 

from all denominations and religious traditions are welcome. 
 

Information about registration, schedule and workshops can be 

found at www.uccwomenscelebration.org and is also available in 

the Office. 

Women at Grace Church 
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              Healing Ministry  
             By Rev. Bob Boutwell  

 

When you are ill and are given a prescription from a doctor, you are 

expected to take your prescription regularly until you are well and until 

the medication is all gone. Healing prayer is similar. You should begin 

healing prayer as soon as your illness is noticed and should continue 

receiving healing prayer until the healing is complete. Find a prayer 

partner to pray with you regularly: if not every day, then at least every 

week. Enlist the church prayer group to continue praying for you. Ask for prayer from other churches. 

Engage someone gifted in healing ministry to pray for you. Pray that your medications and medical 

procedures will be effective. Give thanks for your physicians and nurses, and pray that they be given 

wisdom for treating your condition. Attend a Healing Prayer Retreat or conference. Come to the 

Healing Prayer Service at Grace Church on the second Sunday of each month.  

 

In August 2012, Lee Phillips was told that she had stage 4 pancreatic cancer that had spread to her liver 

and she was only expected to live for six months. Besides chemotherapy she was advised to ask for 

healing prayers and to have people gifted in healing to pray for her. In February 2013, The Rev. Nigel 

Mumford was at a church nearby and she asked him to pray for her. Every Friday night a friend came to 

her house, laid hands on her and prayed for her healing. In May 2013 she traveled from Illinois to 

Jacksonville, Florida for a three-day Healing Prayer Retreat at Christian Healing Ministries with Judith 

MacNutt. There she received healing prayer from trained volunteers.  She made four visits to CHM and 

each time her healing and her blood count had improved. By November 2016 she was told by her 

doctor that it was a miracle, and that she was completely healed of the pancreatic and liver cancer.    

  

Grace Church offers a Healing Prayer Service on the second Sunday of each month. There will be a 

Healing Prayer Service in the Chapel at Grace Church on Sunday, February 11 following the Annual 

Meeting (which begins at 11:05).  Those who need healing are invited to come and receive the love of 

Jesus with laying on of hands, the cleansing and healing of prayer, the anointing with oil and the power 

of the Holy Spirit. In prayer you may ask Jesus for repair of physical damage that you have suffered, 

healing for illness, emotional, psychological disorders, or inner healing of hurtful memories. You may ask 

the Holy Spirit for healing of genetic and inherited disorders that have come down through your family. 

You may ask Jesus to extend healing to your family members and friends and others about whom you 

are concerned. Members of the congregation are also urged to come to praise God for healings they 

have received or have heard about and to offer prayers for those who have 

come seeking healing. 

 

Every Wednesday I am in my office at the church from 9 AM to 11:30 a.m. 

and am available at other times for healing prayers and consultations.  You 

may contact me by phone at 802.773.3057.or by email at 

revrbtwl@myfairpoint.net. 

 

http://www.uccwomenscelebration.org/


More Lent Happenings é.  

ASH  WEDNESDAY  DINNER  AND  SERVICE 
February 14  

Dinner at 5:30 p.m. é Worship at 6:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary 
 

Mark the beginning of Lent with an Ash Wednesday Meal and Worship Service as together we 

enter the Lenten discipline through a Service of Ashes.  Quiet reflection, guided prayer, and 

scripture will lead us as we offer ourselves once again as pilgrims on a spiritual journey.  Plan to be 

with us for this meaningful time of fellowship and worship.  We will begin with Dinner in 

Fellowship Hall at 5:30 p.m. and then move to the Sanctuary for a service of worship at 6:30 p.m. 

OGHS  OFFERING  RECEIVED  on  MARCH 25th   
   

Offering banks now available! 
 

It is easy to feel overwhelmed when we look at all the areas of 

need in Godõs world: there is hunger, sickness, and injustice in so 

many communities.  It is easy to feel there is nothing we can do 

to help. We can feel trapped by hopelessness and fear that what 

little we can doñwonõt have an impact.  

But there is hope!  Better yet: we are that hope!  
 

As the Apostle Paul writes, òby the power at work within us,ó God is able to òaccomplish 

abundantly more than we can ask or imagineó (Ephesians 3:20). òWe are the agents of 

transformation that God uses to transfigure this worldó (Archbishop Desmond Tutu).  Wishing 

and dreaming of a better world means nothing if we donõt realize that God gives us community to 

practice love and compassion. We cannot only care for ourselves, but we must also care about 

those around us, both near and far.  Our gifts become part of a loving legacy in ways we canõt  

foresee. Our gifts become blessings to people we donõt know and blesses in ways we canõt expect. 

We can make a difference beyond what we can imagine. 
Look for an offering box on one of the literature tables, fill it,  

and return it on Palm Sunday, March 25 th  and letõs BE THERE for those in need!! 

SHROVE  TUESDAY  DINNER  AND  GAMES! 
Tuesday, February 13 at 5:30 p.m.  

 

Plan to be with us for a Shrove Tuesday dinner featuring 

pancakes, sausage, latkes, fruit, faschnuts, and beverages!  

Come learn about this pre-Lenten celebration and join in the fun.  Bring a favorite board game!  

Hope you will plan to join us! 
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Book Reviews by Florence Boutwell 

Today a reader, Today 

Small Great Things by Jodi Picoult  
 

"If I cannot do great things, I can do small things in a great way." (Rev. Dr. Martin L. King) 
 

An odd title for a book - it had me wondering what small great things the author was writing about. 

You might wonder yourself why the author wanted to write a book about racism.  The principal 

characters of this novel are: 
 

§ Ruth Jefferson, RN, black, educated, experienced, and an exemplary nurse 

§ Turk Bauer, a skinhead, white supremacist,  his wife Brittany, also a white supremacist 

§ Kennedy McQuarrie, a lawyer, white, public defender for Ruth 

 

Brittany delivers a baby boy at the hospital were Ruth has worked for many years.  

The Bauer's decree that Ruth, or any other African American nurse, is forbidden 

to touch their baby boy.  Then tragedy strikes and the baby dies, and the Bauer's 

accuse Ruth Jefferson, RN, of murder. 
 

There is a trial, a long trial, very tense.  Each character examines their inner 

feelings about being white, about being black, about their love and about their 

hate, about racism, about life in general.  The jury hears all the testimony, and  

yet cannot agree on a verdict.  Ruth wants her time to tell her side of the story - what it's like being 

black in a white world. Turk has a raging display of his own prejudiced feelings. 
 

This is a novel about racism; it could very well be true. It is about privilege, prejudice, compassion, 

trust , and about its effect on family members. Each chapter examines the actions and thoughts of 

each individual and weaves the story together.  The novel is well researched, it might just leave you 

more aware of how your feelings are about racism. 

Listening for God Book Discussion Group - Thursday, February 15 
 

Our next Listening for God Book Discussion will take place at 5:30 p.m. in the 

Parlor. We will begin with a light supper of soup and salad and then discuss 

Change of Heart: A Novel by Jodi Picoult. Books are available in the Church Office 

or on Sunday mornings for $11.  All are welcome! Any questions, contact Janice 

Prindle (342.2924/ jlpen77@gmail.com) or Tracy Weatherhogg (775.4301/ 

tracy@gracechurchvt.org).   
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If this month is in fact our snowiest month, as February typically is, 

here's my advice to prepare for an emergency: have a good book 

ready to read at all times alongside that lantern or candlestick or 

flashlight. Though I am not adding any new books this month, 

because I am not able to prepare them for circulation right now, 

still we have many recent titles to offer you. Our church library is 

always available to you whenever the church is, even though this 

winter the library cart hasn't made its regular Sunday appearance in Fellowship Hall after worship. 
 

That day will come again, but in the meanwhile, if there is anyone who would like to volunteer to 

do this, please contact me (jlpen77@gmail.com, or 802.342.2924)or Sara Fenn, my noble library 

mentor and predecessor. We would be happy to explain how to manage the check-out process 

(what to do with the cards when books have been checked out). It's not difficult or time-

consuming, compared to the generous effort of our deacons serving coffee!  
 

Book blessings, and may you all be warm and safe. 

From the Library Shelf by Janice Prindle 

Our mission dollars at work in the world é 
 

From The Open Door Missioné 
 

�´�7�K�D�Q�N���\�R�X���I�R�U���\�R�X�U���G�R�Q�D�W�L�R�Q���R�I���������������W�R���R�X�U���I�D�F�L�O�L�W�\�������:�L�W�K���\�R�X�U���K�H�O�S���Z�H��
are able to continue to support the many veterans and disenfranchised 

who come to our facility for a bed or a meal 3 times daily. We feel we are 

a hands up and we work with people to get them back on the road to a 

job and a place to live. 
 

From the Charlestown NH Rotary Foundation 
 

Thank you for the very generous donation of $1000 to the Charlestown 

NH Rotary Club that will go towards our Cambodian Medical/Dental 

Mission. The team provides free medical and dental care to the poor 

people of the Takeo Province.  The money raised helps purchase medical 

supplies, medicines, and transportation via vans to the rural clinic sites.  

Our goal is to inspire young volunteers both from the US and Cambodia to 

pursue careers in healthcare and build bridges with the Cambodian people. 
 

  NOTE:  This contribution was given to support Dr. Jim Wright and his 

recent trip to Cambodia where he provided dental care. 

REMINDER! 
Sunday, February 11 

 

The Financial Portion of 

the Annual Meeting 

of Grace Church  
 

will  held in the Sanctuary 

after worship on Sunday, 

February 11. All are urged 

to attend this important 

meeting at which the 

Treasurerõs and Legacy 

Fund reports will be given 

and the 2018 Budget 

discussed and voted upon. 
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reVision  Process  Continues!  
 

Following the Convergence Summit that was held in November 

2017, we are now in the next phase of the reVision process 

where people are working on PROPOSAL TEAMS . Individuals 

are meeting together around a particular area, researching proposals, and determining what it 

would take to bring that proposal to life!   
 

A PROPOSAL TEAM MEETING is planned for Saturday, February 10th from 8:30-10:30 a.m.  

We will begin with a general introduction to this next phase of the reVision process and then will 

have time for individual Proposal Teams to meet.  Everyone who signed up for a Proposal Team 

and anyone else interested in learning more about this part of the reVision process is welcome to 

attend. 

Southwest Association of the Vermont Conference UCC 

Resistance Bootcamp Training Event  

Monday, February 19 from 9 a.m.- 4 p.m. 

Grace Congregational UCC -  Fellowship Hall 

 

In follow-up to the recent Nonviolence Training event, 

the SWA will host a Resistance Bootcamp at Grace 

Congregational UCC facilitated by Ryan Clayton.  The 

Resistance Bootcamp trains activists, new and old, in some of the best practices for political 

organizing that are used by progressive community organizers around the country.   
 

Want to know how to work in growing groups to accomplish visionary political goals? 

Want to know how to build bigger teams that work together better?  Want to know what 

to do next, given the current state of politics in America?   
 

Currently the President of Americans Take Action, Ryan Clayton previously served as the 

Executive Director of Wolf-PAC for The Young Turks, where he spearheaded efforts to 

organize and pass legislation against Citizens United across the country. Ryanõs extensive 

experience working for progressive non-profit organizations, Democratic candidates, and 

elected officials gives him a broad understanding of how campaigns, non-profits, and 

government institutions fit together to shape American public policy.   
 

Join us for a day of training, community, and food!   Suggested donation for the day is $15.    

All are welcome.  Registration appreciated ð register by calling 775.4301 or by email:  

graceucc@gracechurchvt.org.   


